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Spring Beach Captain’s Meeting, 

June 12th • 9:30 am 

Hotel Shoreham 

 

Annual Meeting:  Saturday, June 

19th Social 9:30am • Meeting 10:00 

am   • Shoreham Chapel 
 

 

 
The Lakes Melissa Sallie 

Improvement Association was 
started in 1936. As a non-profit 

organization, we exist to 
safeguard our shoreline, water 

front, and the recreational 
advantages of Lakes Melissa 

and Sallie. 

10 February 2021 

 

Dear Members, 

 

Well, I think you would all agree this past year including up until now 

has been one hell of a year, and certainly not in the positive.  The 

COVID 19 pandemic has shaken the bones of this Nation, unlike 

anything since the Influenza Epidemic of 1918.  It has changed the 

way we live.  Last summer there were probably more bonfires where 

neighbors could socially distance but get outside and socialize to the 

extent they could.  Let’s hope the future improves with the new 

vaccines and proper mask wearing and following CDC guidelines.  

Whatever may happen we are looking forward to the Summer, getting 

back to the lakes and resume some sort of sense of normalcy. 

 

I want to thank all of you who in support of our effort to oppose the 

development of Molly’s Golden Ridge on Lake Melissa contributed 

to our Environmental Fund which is used to pay our legal fees.  Your 

generosity raised $15,000 to the penny.  This was a really outstanding 

effort on your part and it is very much appreciated by the Board.  We 

have not heard anything further from the developer since they used 

our Directory to send a survey to our members.  This ill-advised 

action by some member sharing our contact information was 

responded to by many of you voicing your opposition to the 

development. 

 

I hope you find the information that follows in the Newsletter to be 

pertinent and helpful.  I’d like to address one item here.  The Becker 

County Coalition of Lakes Association is recruiting new Officers and 

Board Members.  We are a member of the Association and have 

found it to be a very supportive partner for all of our lakes.  Other 

members include Detroit Lakes, Big Floyd, Long Lake, Fox, Shell, 

Island, Bad Medicine, and Height of Land.  The leadership of COLA 

needs to be rejuvenated, if you are interested please contact the 

person named in the piece. 

 

As I mentioned earlier, we are all looking for a return to normalcy.  

We will tentatively plan for our Annual Meeting on the 3rd Saturday 

of June, looking at all options.  We look forward to the 4th of July 

Boat Parade.  Just getting back to the lakes will be a huge relief.  I 

would be remiss not to mention our Labor Day Fund Raising for the 

Becker County Food Pantry, your dollar contributions totaled 

$6,395.00 a really outstanding effort.  We will do it again next Labor 

Day the same way. 

 

Again, thank you to all of you who contributed to the Environmental 

Fund.  We will continue to watch the Molly’s Golden Ridge issue 

very closely and you may find me calling for letters opposing to give 

to the Board of Adjusters in an anticipated April meeting.  More info 

to follow.  Have a safe and healthy Winter and Spring, see you at 
the lakes. 

President’s Winter Letter 



 

LMSA News 
 

 

 

A Note from the Vice President 

 
 

Since we were unable to conduct business as usual 

last summer, I am looking forward to getting back to 

some sort of normalcy this year. Although we still 

have many unknowns, we want to plan for our usual 

events. 

 

If you are a Beach Captain, please plan on attending 

the annual Beach Captains’ meeting on Saturday, 

June 12 at the Shoreham Hotel. We will meet at 

9:30. Coffee and goodies will be provided. If plans 

change, I will notify all Beach Captains. The 

meetings are always on the second Saturday of June, 

with the Annual meeting the following Saturday. 

 

Hopefully, most of you were able to pick up a new 

Directory when you paid your dues this last summer. 

Many thanks go out to Tim Wolfe, our excellent 

publisher, and to everyone who solicited ads from 

our local merchants. We were able to defray almost 

all of the production costs with the money earned 

from advertisements.  

 

A special thank you to Jim Bond, Wanda Roden and 

our head Beach Captains, Carole and Paul Schornack 

and Rick and Kathy Michaelson, who stored and 

distributed Directories to our residents. It was a great 

team effort, working around the virus restrictions!  

We still have some Directories available if you were 

unable to pay your dues and pick up the Directory 

last year. 

 

Until we gather at the lakes this summer, please stay 

healthy and safe.  See you in June! 

 

Susan Roberts 

 

 

MEL/SAL ACTIVITIES 

REPORT SPRING 2021 
 

 
For some of us who have been 
quarantined for almost a year, 
summer cannot come soon enough! 
 
A decision on whether or not to 
open the office will be made later in 
the Spring or early Summer 
depending on health restrictions. 
 
But fear not, the Annual Boat 
Parade and Shore Competitions will 
definitely occur so it is never too 
soon to make your plans. 
 
Finally, Judy Hatlie and her 
wonderful team are planning the 
Home Tour for summer of 2022. 

 
 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

 

 

 

The following form makes it easy to mail your 2021 Homeowner fees/donations 

along with providing updates to our database. 
 

PERSONAL CHECK payment: Mail form and payment to the following address.   

 
MelSal Association      

PO Box 1003     

Detroit Lakes MN   56502     

 

Property Owner Name(s): ________________________________________Date: _______, 2021 

 

Lake Address: _____________________________________________ Detroit Lakes, MN  56501 

 

2021 Homeowner Fees      $     35.00   

 
The Association needs your continued support to finance various issues surrounding our mission 

to promote healthy lake environments. Please consider donating to the Foundation and the 

Environmental funds.  Thank you.  

 

MelSal Foundation Donation                $ _________   

 

Environmental Fund Donation    $ _________   

 

Total Enclosed:       $ _________ 

 

ONLINE payment:  Please see the following link to pay Homeowner fees and make 

donations to the Mel/Sal Foundation and Environmental funds. If you have participated in 

on-line payment in the past, you will receive an email following the payment transaction. 

Please consider paying/donating on the 1st of any month to eliminate additional bank fees. 

 

https://secure.goemerchant.com/secure/custompayment/lmsa2/6825/default.aspx? 

 

 

 

 

https://secure.goemerchant.com/secure/custompayment/lmsa2/6825/default.aspx


 

 

 

 

 

2021 DATABASE Information/Changes 
 

 

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY. 

 

During 2020, we received many more email addresses from our members, which was great! 

 

This is our main form of communication so THANK YOU for keeping us updated with your 

personal information.  

 

If there are NO CHANGES from last year, please do not submit.  
 

EMAIL ADDRESSES: _______________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

First name & cell:  _________      _______________________ 

        

First name & cell:  _________      _______________________ 

 

Home/Winter land line phone: ________________________ 

 

Home/Winter Address (if changed):   

____________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

(Optional) Other Contacts associated with the property:  

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

Check out the newsletter with photos in color and live hyperlinks on our website:  

 

www.melissasallie.com! 

 
 

 

 

http://www.melissasallie.com/


 

Becker SWCD Behavior Change Grant - Evaluation Summary 
 

During the summer of 2020, Becker SWCD sent a postcard to 740 shoreline property owners on lakes     

Sallie, Melissa, White Earth and South Twin.  In September 2020, Becker SWCD shared a digital version of 

this postcard on Facebook with the Melissa/Sallie and White Earth lake association. 

  

The work plan for this project identified 5 metrics to be used for evaluating this project:   
1. Comparison of the target population’s behaviors, attitudes, and awareness of AIS in Minnesota with data from   

DNR’s Shoreline Resident Survey. 

2. Comparison of the target population’s awareness of Minnesota’s 21-day drying law with data from DNR’s 

Shoreline Resident Survey. 

3. The number of reimbursements distributed. 

4. Interactions on social media 

5. The number of photos/testimonials submitted. 

Metric 1.  Comparison of the target population’s 

behaviors, attitudes, and awareness of AIS in 

Minnesota 

An online survey was developed to compare DNR’s 

Shoreline Resident Survey with an audience that 

received a postcard or Facebook post that clearly 

explains the 21-day dry law. (Figure 1-2) This survey 

was emailed to the Melissa/Sallie association members 

on 12/11/20.  It was also sent to the White Earth lake 

association, but no responses were received.  52 

individuals from the Melissa/Sallie association 

completed the survey.  16 respondents reported seeing 

the postcard and/or Facebook post. 

 

Postcard 

Received  

Responses 

Yes 16 (30.77%) 

No 18 (34.62%) 

Unsure 18 (34.62%) 

 

When asked about human behavior and AIS, responses were similar those seen in DNR’s Shoreline Resident 

Survey.  In this survey, a large majority of respondents agreed or strongly agreed that taking action to prevent the 

spread of AIS is the right thing to do, that other people act, and that individuals both contribute to the spread of 

AIS and play a role in its prevention.  In DNR’s survey, less than 5% disagreed with these statements.  No 

members of the Melissa/Sallie Association who received the postcard disagreed when asked to agree or disagree 

with the same statements.   Individuals who reported receiving the postcard reported slightly higher levels of 

agreement with these statements than those who reported that they did not. The table below shows weighted 

responses to the statements (on a scale from 1 to 5, where 1 is strongly disagree and 5 is strongly agree). 

On a scale of 1 to 5, how strongly do you agree with each of the following statements?  Please make a 

selection for each statement. The table below shows responses from those that reported they received the 

postcard. 

 

 

 



 

Metric 2.  Comparison of the target population’s awareness of Minnesota’s 21-day drying law with data from 

DNR’s Shoreline Resident Survey. 

DNR’s 2019 Shoreline Resident Survey found that only 49% of respondents reported knowing about the 

21-day dry law.   

 

Q28. Did you know that Minnesota law requires docks 

and boat lifts to be out of the water for at least 21 days 

before putting them in another lake or river? 

 

Answer 

Choices 

Responses 

Yes 49% 

No 46% 

Unsure 5% 

Of the 16 respondents who reported that they had 

received Becker SWCD’s postcard and/or Facebook 

post, 87.5% answered “yes” to the same question. 

Did you know that Minnesota law requires docks and 
boat lifts to be out of the water for at least 21 days 
before putting them in a different lake or river? 

 

Answer Choices Responses 

Yes 14 

(87.5%) 

No 2 (12.5% 

Unsure 0 

Of the 18 respondents who reported not receiving the 

postcard, awareness was somewhat less: 

 

 

Answer Choices Responses 

Yes 12 (66.67%) 

No 6 (33.33%) 

Unsure 0 

Of the 18 respondents who reported that they were 

unsure if they received the postcard, awareness was 

similar to those who reported that they did receive the 

postcard: 

 

Answer Choices Responses 

Yes 13 

(72.22%) 

No 4 (22.22%) 

Unsure 1 (5.56% 

Answer Choices 
Strongly 
Disagree 

Disagree 
Neither Disagree 
or Agree 

Agree Strongly Agree N/A Total 
Weighted 
Average 

I am concerned about aquatic 
invasive species in Minnesota 0 (0%) 0 (0%) 0 (0%) 3 (18.75%) 

13 
(81.25%) 0 (0%) 16 4.81 

Individuals are contributing to 
the spread of aquatic invasive 
species in Minnesota 0 (0%) 0 (0%) 2 (12.5%) 4 (25%) 10 (62.5%) 0 (0%) 16 4.5 
Individuals have a role to play 
in preventing the spread of 
aquatic invasive species 0 (0%) 0 (0%) 0 (0%) 4 (25%) 12 (75%) 0 (0%) 16 4.75 
People I know are helping to 
prevent the spread of aquatic 
invasive species 0 (0%) 0 (0%) 2 (12.5%) 4 (25%) 9 (56.25%) 

1 
(6.25%) 16 4.47 

Preventing the spread of 
aquatic invasive species is the 
right thing to do. 0 (0%) 0 (0%) 0 (0%) 1 (6.25%) 

15 
(93.75%) 0 (0%) 16 4.94 



Respondents who reported that they received the 

postcard did report knowing about the 21-day law at 

a greater rate than those who reported not receiving 

it, and all groups reported greater awareness than 

those surveyed in DNR’s Shoreline Residents 

Survey. 

Metric 3.  The number of reimbursements 

distributed. 

As of the end of the 2020 open water season, no 

reimbursement requests have been submitted.  With 

over 2/3 of respondents indicating that they did not 

or were unsure if they received the postcard of 

Facebook post, it is likely that we did not reach a 

wide enough audience to generate interest.  In 2021, 

efforts to promote the incentive payments for LSP 

cleaning, removal and storage will be expanded to 

other lakes and promoted through lake associations 

and SWCD outreach efforts. 

36 of the individuals surveyed reported that they 

either did not receive the postcard or were unsure: 

Metric 4.  Interactions on social media 

 

 

 

 

 

As of 12/28/20, this project reached 552 people via 

the Melissa/Sallie post and 133 via the White Earth 

lake association.  Also, these posts generated 15 

comments, shares, and reactions.   

Only 4 of the survey respondents reported seeing the 

Facebook post from this project.  Each of these 

respondents reported knowing the 21-day dry law.  

40 respondents reported that they did not receive the 

Facebook post, and 29 of these individuals (72.5%) 

reported knowing the 21-day dry law.  8 respondents 

reported that they were unsure if they received it or 

not, and 6 (75%) of these individuals reported 

knowing the 21-day dry law. 

Metric 5.  Submitted photos/testimonials 

As no reimbursement requests were received, no 

photos or testimonials were submitted in 2020. 

It was encouraging to see high levels of awareness of 

the 21-day law, concern for AIS, and a sense of 

responsibility to prevent AIS among Melissa/Sallie 

association members.  Less encouraging is that only 

31% of respondents reported receiving the postcard.  

With 35% reporting that they were unsure, the actual 

number of individuals who reported seeing the 

postcard may have been higher if the survey had 

been conducted earlier in the year, closer to the time 

it was sent out.  Future efforts to promote the 

incentive payments may be more effective if they are 

delivered in-person, at an association meeting or 

individually by watercraft inspectors.  

The complete survey and results are available here  

 

 

 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/stories/SM-VD5YZPY2/


 

On-Line Dues and Donations: 

We again have an on-line payment option available. If you are interested in donating through an electronic fund transfer 

from your current checking account to a Mel/Sal Lake Association website through Vision Bank, please go to this website:   

https://secure.goemerchant.com/secure/custompayment/lmsa2/6825/default.aspx? 

Your payments will be automatically deducted through an ANNUAL reoccurring payment.  You will receive an email 

receipt which will be your record of this annual payment. 

Please note that we are asking that you have your electronic fund transfer completed on either the 1st of each month so that 

we can consolidate payments and minimize fees which will be paid by the Association. 

If you have questions regarding these payments, please contact Wanda Roden at wrnodak@outlook.com.  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Hello, Mel-Sal members! Jim Bond and I wanted to give you an update on the finances of the Association since 

we were unable to have an annual meeting in 2020 and regale you with our riveting presentation of the financial 

statements.  It is our sincere hope that everyone is staying healthy, and we are looking forward to the time when 

we can once again get together with the membership/friends/neighbors at the greatest place on Earth – Shoreham, 

MN!  I have been a summer resident on both Melissa and Sallie for more than 50 years (Jim even longer since 

he’s WAY older than I am ☺), and I can’t remember a summer where I’ve played more Yahtzee than I did in 

2020! 

 

To follow are the May 2020 financials that we would have distributed at our annual meeting in June 2020 

(covering June 2019-May 2020).  It was a very typical year financially, but some things to highlight are: 

 

• We had directory advertising income totaling $3,920, but the related directory expenses on the statements don’t 
include $3,200 which was paid after May 31st. 

• Contributions made by our Association totaled $1,500.  $500 of that is our yearly contribution to Shoreham Chapel 
for allowing us to use the space for our annual meeting.  The remaining $1,000 was a contribution to the Becker 
County Historical Museum as approved at the 2019 annual meeting. 

 

For the time period between June 1, 2020 and Dec. 31, 2020 here are some notes: 

 

• We had donations from our members totaling $15,000 to help our fight against the Molly’s Ridge development on 
Lake Melissa. 

• We paid Vogel Law Firm $4,309 so far, which is the firm retained to help us fight Molly’s Ridge. 

• Donations to the Becker County Food Pantry totaled $5,545, including a $500 donation from the Association. 
 

A special thanks to those members who generously donated to the Food Pantry and our Molly’s Ridge legal 

expenses. 

 

Happy New Year, and we’ll see you at the lakes in 2021! 

 

Kristine Christensen and Jim Bond 
(your Treasurer team) 

 

 

https://secure.goemerchant.com/secure/custompayment/lmsa2/6825/default.aspx?
mailto:wrnodak@outlook.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Did you know Becker County Soil and Water has resources available to help property 

owners protect our lakes? Contact them if you have questions: 
 

Logan Riedel, Resource Technician 

Becker SWCD  Office: 218-846-7360 

 logan.riedel@co.becker.mn.us 

  
 

 

mailto:logan.riedel@co.becker.mn.us


 

 

 

 



 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Volunteer Opportunity 

Becker County Coalition Of Lake Associations (BC COLA) is interested in establishing a new group of young people with 

renewed energy and focus for leadership roles within the organization.  If you are interested in supporting your Lake 

Association at a higher level, please contact Wanda Roden at wrnodak@outlook.com for answers to any 

questions/comments you may have regarding available positions. Thank you.  

 

 

2020 Watercraft Inspection Program Report 
Sallie and Melissa Lakes 

 

Lake Billed hours Inspections per 

Hour ** 

Total Inspections Entering Exiting 

Sallie 941 1.36 1277 727 550 

Melissa 1084.25 2.91 2039 1149 874 

 Courtesy Plug in % Plug In # Plants/Mud/Water 

on Arrival % (#) 

Entering from 

infested waters 

Sallie 0 1.68% 11 3.75% (27) 226 (31.09%) 

Melissa 16 4.54% 42 12.71% (146) 257 (22.37%) 

 
 ** To calculate the number of inspections per hour, total hours are corrected for occasions when 2 inspectors are working together. 

 

The 2019 Becker County AIS Plan allocated 250 inspection hours, 95.75 carry-over hours and 900 

decontamination hours to Lake Melissa, and 150 inspection hours, 110 carry-over hours and 900 decontamination 

hours to Lake Sallie, for a total of 2405.75 inspection hours.   In 2020, 941 hours were completed at Lake Sallie 

and 1084.25 hours were completed at Melissa, for a total of 2025.25 hours.   380.5 unused hours will be carried 

over to 2021.  The 2020 inspection season began on 5/9 and was completed on 10/17.  Please see the attached 

program report for more information, including a breakdown of entering inspection results, decontaminations 

completed, activities completed in 2020 and plans for 2021   

 

Monitoring efforts were completed in summer and fall 2019 at Melissa and Sallie, with assistance from volunteers 

and contracted professionals.  Public access sites on each lake were surveyed by tossing a rake head from a small 

boat and examining retrieved plants.  In 2020, more in-depth AIS monitoring was completed at 9 high-ranking 

public access sites in the county, including at lakes Sallie and Melissa.  On August 31, Dr. Dan McEwen from 

Limnopro Aquatic Sciences completed SCUBA transect surveys over 200’X100’ areas around the public access 

site at Floyd lake.  No undocumented AIS were reported.   No invasive plants were observed. 

 

Lake associations have been very helpful with recruiting paid watercraft inspectors.  This is a good opportunity 

for college students or anyone else who can work outdoors on summer weekends.  We will be hiring around 33 

inspectors for the 2021 season. 

 

 

Please contact me with any questions or comments.  Feedback is always appreciated! 

 

 

Karl Koenig           

218-849-6438 (Cell)        

218-847-9392 (Office)        

kikoeni@co.becker.mn.us  

 

mailto:wrnodak@outlook.com
mailto:kikoeni@co.becker.mn.us

